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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
On Wednesday we held our first lockdown drill which went exceptionally well.  We put a lot of time and 
effort in to positive communication to ensure the messages around safety were calmly and sensitively 
given.  All of the children rose to the occasion and the staff and I are very proud of the responses 
children made.  Classrooms were quiet and calm; Senior Leaders checked how well everyone was 
managing and quickly gave the all clear.  There will be a period of review so that we can make 
improvements but I hope your child now feels more assured about the lockdown process we have 
started to implement. 
 
Quite unexpectedly, we later had to evacuate the building due to a very sensitive fire evacuation point 
being activated by sporting activities in the hall.  Again, the children managed really well and provided 
the opportunity for staff to reflect on both practices in one day - not something we were expecting.  Well 
done everyone. 
 
On Thursday 8th March we held our postponed World Book Day celebrations and I was so pleased that 
children and staff had gone out of their way to dress up as their favourite book character.  You can see 
more information below. 
 
Our NSPCC Sponsored Skipping Event was a huge success.  Many thanks for your support, especially 
to those parents who practised skipping with their children prior to the Big Skip.  Please can you ensure 
that you collect all sponsor monies and return to school by Wednesday 28th March as this is the day a 
representative from NSPCC will come back to school to collect the sponsor money. 
 
Many of you may be aware that Ms Essex is expecting a baby in the summer term and we wish her the 
very best during her pregnancy.  Of course we are looking at ways to cover the class in the last two or 
three weeks of term and will inform you of our decisions closer to the time.  In the meantime, should 
your child be suffering from Chicken Pox, please keep them away from school until all the spots have 
crusted over.  This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 
 
Donôt forget to enter our Easter Egg-stravanganza ï details further on. 
 
Please make a note in your diaries that the last day of school is on Thursday 29th March and we will 
dismiss the children at 2.00pm. 
 
Thank you for your continuing support. 
 
 
Tony Woodward 
Headteacher 
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SEND Information 

Our Wave 3 SEN interventions (guided small group work and individual) continue to provide support 
where it is needed most based on assessment by class teacher and entry test data from the Teaching 
Assistant leading the intervention. The impact of autumn interventions for children requiring additional 
support in their learning was phenomenal. In Catch-up Literacy, all children tripled their reading age 
(and more!). In Catch-up Numeracy (a 6 months intervention) 100% achieved their autumn targets. 
ñTalk Boostò (Y1&2) has supported all children involved achieving above 90%.  Lego Club and Alex 
Kelly) play therapies) are also having a positive impact. Information to parents on progress is reported 
termly via the childôs Learning Plan (LP) and Review Meetings. 

Wave 3 interventions are managed by the SENCo in partnership with Teachers and Teaching 
Assistants.  Should you have any concerns around SEN please click here to access SEN information 
and guidance on our school website.  If after reading our guidance you would like to meet our SENCo 
please contact the school to make an appointment. Thank you. T McMeakin SENCo 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Tetherdownôs World Book Day 8th March 2018 
 
DRESSING UP IS SO MUCH FUN! 
Many Tetherdown children had a spectacular time at school on 
Thursday when they dressed up as different book characters. We 
were all amazed at the creativity and effort that they showed.  In the 
morning, everyone took part in an entertaining catwalk in the hall.  
Even the teachers strutted their stuff! 
 
THE WINNERS! 
Daria in Year 5 dressed as a dalek and won first prize and Amber in 
Year 4 dressed up as ñThe Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobeò was 
the runner up. Written by Year 3 Parrots Class 
 
 
KS1 WORLD BOOK DAY WINNER 
Our KS1 World Book Day costume winner was Isabel Natali, who came in dressed as a maths book 
about the number 6, inspired by the poem Now We Are Six. Isabel first thought to dress up as a maths 
book, but her grandpa had the idea to include the poem. Isabel made her costume with her 
daddy, Grandpa Victor and her cousin Alexandra. Isabel was excited to win the picture book We 
Travelled So Far and is reading a few pages each bedtime. 
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Y6 Talent Show 
 
Bright lights, Thursday night. Excited whispers filled 
the hall. As more people arrived, the more nervous the 
Year 6 children became. They could hear the 
audienceôs excited whispers of anticipation back stage 
where the incredible performers were waiting. 
 
At 5:30, some children were selling snacks and treats 
they had either baked or bought, for the show. 
Suddenly, the lights turned off; the whispers vanished 
in to thin air as the stage lights slowly turned on. There 
were 4 fantastic presenters, on the stage as they 
introduced the show whilst the stall helpers started to 
rush backstage and started to get ready for their act.  
 
In the first part, there were singers, dancers and 
pianists. In addition to that we had some unbelievable presenters, who kept us on the edge of our 
seats. There was also the amazing óJuggle Dreamersô with their diablos as well as a great stop motion 
video. 
 
During the second half, there was a brilliant Boy-Band, with a bit of drama at the end. After that, there 
was some astonishing Teacher Impressions, Piano with Singing, Rubikôs Cube and almost professional 
Hula Hooping! Then at the end we all sang two year group songs: Reach (by S Club 7) and Three Little 
Birds (by Bob Marley). And just make it even better there were some incredible soloists singing solos in 
the year group songs. Well done Y6! 
 
 
KS1 Love My Books 
 

In February we ran two Love My Books workshops for KS1 parents and carers.  Love My Books is a 
fantastic website with free resources, aiming to develop reading for pleasure through fun activities.  We 
talked about the importance of reading aloud to your child, to help develop their enjoyment and 
understanding of stories. We also showed parents how to develop book talk, to help the children to 
develop their own opinions and preferences when reading.  The children then joined their parents to 
share a story together and to take part in book activities, such as making a bat finger puppet, creating a 
plasticine vegetable patch or designing a paper plate alien. Please click here to visit the Love My 
Books website to see their great range of recommended books and activities for children. 

mailto:admin@tetherdownschool.org
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NSPCC Fund Raising Event 

 

 

Easter Egg Decorating  
 

A quick reminder that we will, of course, be holding our annual ñegg-stravaganzaò 
involving the decorating of hard boiled eggs in a variety of presentations. 

We hope this provides you with plenty of time to ñscrambleò around and decide 
ñegg-zactlyò what you want your egg to look like!  We look forward to receiving competition 

entries from Tuesday 27th March until the end of term on Thursday 29th March. 
 
 
End of Year Tests Year 2&6 ï Understanding How to Best Support Your Child 

As we approach the end of year, our children in Years 2 and 6 will be preparing for the End of Year 
Tests.  You might like to follow this link to learn more about the tests and understand how you can best 
support your child.  Parents of children in other Year Groups may also like to see how the National 
Testing system works.  The Key Stage 2 (Y6) video explains the tests themselves, the timetable for the 
week and the marking 

Key Stage 2 video link: https://m.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=289&v=532MUvA81tM 

Key Stage 1 video link:  https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=dVlrdqh_J6Y 

 

 

 

Tetherdown ñskip-a-thonò in action. 
Children practiced for weeks and on the 

day they really shone. 

Please continue to send your generous 
contributions to this worthy cause. 

mailto:admin@tetherdownschool.org
http://www.tetherdownschool.org/
https://twitter.com/tetherdown
https://m.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=289&v=532MUvA81tM
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=dVlrdqh_J6Y


 

….             News! 
No. 11  Remember we are a ôNO NUTSõ School 16th March 2018  

 

admin@tetherdownschool.org              School Notices                www.tetherdownschool.org 

https://twitter.com/tetherdown 

 
 
 

Italian Classes Starting in the Summer Term  

Tetherdown school plan to run Italian lessons after school during the Summer Term for Years 1 to 6, 
subject to numbers. This is a pilot scheme run in partnership with the Italian Language School with a 
view to continue in September. The details are: 

¶ Cost: £50 per term 
¶ Start date: Monday, 23rd April 
¶ End date: Monday, 9th July (last class) 
¶ Day and Time: Every Monday 

o Beginners 3:30pm ï 4:15pm 
o Intermediate 4:15pm ï 5:00pm 

¶ Nos Weeks: 10 (this club does not run on May Bank Holiday (7/5) or during half term) 
 
To register your interest and if you would like any further information please download and complete 
the registration form by clicking here and email this form directly to Lucia office@coasit.org who is 
organising the Italian classes. Please note classes running are conditional on achieving minimum 
group numbers and will not run if the numbers are too low. Further confirmation will be sent 
directly to parents. For information go to http://www.coasit.org/ 
 
Can You Help Our Children With Your Donations? 
 
We ask parents, carers, wider family members and friends of Tetherdown to identify the following 
items: 

¶ Childrenôs books in top quality condition 

¶ Construction toys, e.g. Lego, in top quality condition 

¶ General toys in top quality condition 

¶ Board games in top quality condition 

¶ Soft furnishings, e.g. cushions and rugs, again in top quality condition. 
 
We hope you will understand that we can only accept items that are of the highest second-hand quality 
because our children deserve the best.  Your donations will have a huge impact on children and their 
classroom environment.  Items can be dropped off at the school office. 
 
We also like to celebrate your childôs birthday and hope to increase the numbers of books in 
classrooms by asking you to purchase a lovely book and donate it to your childôs class.  The school will 
celebrate the occasion by sharing the book with the class and inserting a book-plate with your childôs 
name and birthday in the front cover.  Muswell Hill Bookshop holds a list of age appropriate books 
which has recently been updated. 
 
In order to focus our scope of books and to offer some guidance around making a worthwhile purchase 
we provide this useful link which has been developed by Churchfields Junior School:  
http://churchfieldsjunior.com/reading-express/  We appreciate that many of these books will be more 
appropriate for junior age children and we are working on providing a ñreading listò for our younger 
ones as we speak.  Click here for inspiration.  
 
 
 

NEW 
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The Year 5 Wonder Exhibition 
 

Over the past half term, we have been learning about 
the book óWonderô by R. J. Palacio. It is an award-
winning, international favourite. Every child, 
throughout our topic, has created their own 
presentation whether they were in a pair or if they 
were on their own. The presentations included things 
like comparisons of characters and book trailers. 
Throughout the corridors of year 5 were fascinating 
displays celebrating Wonder through Science, 
PowerPoints, audiobooks and colourful posters. 

  
 

In addition to lots of parents and students coming to see the 
amazing work that had been completed, some people from a 
charity from Changing Faces came to see our work. 
Changing Faces is a charity supports equality for people 
with facial disfigurements, we have learnt all about this 
subject as wonder was a book with a kid with facial 
differences. Not only did we have the wonder topic, but 
some children did a science experiment, for example one 
girl experimented about the difference between acids and 
alkaline. Our Wonder exhibition was a great success and 
many thanks to all who visited and asked us questions! 

 
By Clara and Lilly  
 
 

mailto:admin@tetherdownschool.org
http://www.tetherdownschool.org/
https://twitter.com/tetherdown


 

….             News! 
No. 11  Remember we are a ôNO NUTSõ School 16th March 2018  

 

admin@tetherdownschool.org              School Notices                www.tetherdownschool.org 

https://twitter.com/tetherdown 

 
 
 

COMMUNITY AND SPORTING NEWS 

 
North Middlesex Cricket Club 
 
Please click here for information on the opportunity to take part in a free ñIntroduction to Cricketò with 
North Middlesex Cricket Club.  
 

Chess Team Wins at Norfolk House 
 

The U11 chess team shared first place at a local 
schools chess tournament at Norfolk House. A 
fantastic feat! 
 
The team of four - Yr6s Eli, Marco, Reuben and Zubin 
played three matches and their game points score 
earned them joint first place with Coldfall. It was a 
great team effort but a special mention for Reuben 
who won all three of his games.  
 
Mr Karia who runs the school chess club said, óThe 
result reflects the progress the children have been 
making in chess. It was great to see them do so well 
having come to the club since they were in Year 3!ô 

Haringey Cross Country Championships 

On Tuesday, a group of 19 Year 5 and 6 Boys and Girls from Tetherdown 
competed against a whole host of schools across the borough at the 
Haringey Cross Country Championships.  Conditions were very good and 
Tetherdown achieved very highly, winning many medals in team and 
individual competitions respectfully including: 

Individual GOLD in the Year 5 Girls Race: Ellie C 
Individual SILVER in the Year 6 Boys Race: Evan 
Individual BRONZE in the Year 5 Girls Race: Caroline  
 
Below are the top 4 runners. Their results are taken to decide the 
overall team results 
 
BRONZE in the Team Year 6 Girls Race: Nuala, Jessica, Siena and Lola 
SILVER in the Team Year 5 Girls Race: Ellie C, Caroline, Beatrice and Clara 
GOLD in the Team Year 6 Boys Race: Alex, Evan, Jem and Marco 

This is a fantastic achievement for the school and the borough, with a total of 5 of Tetherdown's 
runners being selected due to their final placements in the race, to run for Haringey in the National 
Championships at Loughborough in the coming weeks. Good luck to all! 
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Congratulations on a fantastic achievement from all who competed, and a huge thank you to all parents 
who transported and supported, your continuing support is greatly appreciated. 

Haringey Gymnastics Competition 

Alongside this, on Wednesday, three Year 5 and 6 children 
competed in the Haringey Gymnastics competition, where 
they had to memorise, practice and then perform a floor 
routine, a body management routine and 2 vaults. Well 
done to Toby, Clara and Elsie who unfortunately 
just missed out on the medal places. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally, on Thursday, four Year 3 and 4 children took part in their 
Gymnastics competition, and a massive congratulations to Izzy who 
won the bronze medal in the very competitive Individual girls Year 3 
and 4 competition and, well done to Xanthe, Vincent and Isaac who 
unfortunately missed out on medal places. A huge thank you is in order 
to all the parents who have taken time to transport, support and also 
taken time to practice with their children these routines. Finally 
a massive thank you to Mr Woodward who took time to practice the 
vaulting with all the children this week in order to prepare them to 
compete. Your continuing support is greatly appreciated. 
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SCHOOL OFFICE BULLETIN BOARD 

 

Lanyards 
Many of our Lanyards for visitors have gone 

missing.  If you have one, please drop it back 
in to the office ï no questions asked J 

Lunch 
If your child is going for a home lunch with 
another childôs parents (for instance for a 

birthday) they need to give written permission 
by email to the school office. 

ParentMail 
If you have any ParentMail issues please pop 
in to speak to Dianne in the office at drop off, 

so that any outstanding issues can be 
resolved before the end of term. Thank you.  

Pabulum 
Spring Celebration 

Tuesday 27th March 
Click here for menu 

Absence Request Forms  
We are currently trialling having to no longer complete the school absence request forms for all 
medical and dental appointment absences from school, although we strongly encourage you to 
makes these appointments outside of school times. 
  
However, for all medical and dental appointments the school request that you bring evidentiary 
documentation of the appointment i.e. hospital letter or appointment card when returning your 
child to school. Every half-day absence from school has to be classified by the school as either 
AUTHORISED (coded accordingly) or UNAUTHORISED. This is why information and 
evidence for the cause of any absence is required.  We hope that this revised practice will help 
everyone involved reduce unnecessary paper work and assure the Education Welfare Service 
of the excellent attendance monitoring practices at Tetherdown. 
  
Many thanks for your continued support. 

Telephone or Email Messages 
Please can we remind parents to provide their 
childôs full name and class together with a 

clear concise message for any late or 
sickness messages left on the schools answer 

machine or in the admin mailbox. 
This will greatly assist the office at 

registration. Thank you. 

End of Day Messages 
Please can parents ensure that all end of day 

collection messages are emailed to the 
admin@tetherdownschool.org mailbox no 

later than 2:45pm each day to guarantee they 
are delivered on time to the relevant class. As 

you will appreciate the office is very busy, 
particularly at the end of the day and therefore 

cannot guarantee that messages received 
after this time will be passed to the class 
teacher in time for pick-up. Thank you. 
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PSA NEWS - Please click here for a link to the PSA page on our school website. 

 
Dates for your diary ï click here to see the front page of the school website dates. 
 
Saturday 17th March ñBIG DIGò 
 
First up we have the school gardening morning (9.30am onwards) We are looking for as many 
volunteers as possible (with wheel barrows!) to help create a new slide in the lower playground.  We 
will need to move over 20 tonnes of materials to create the new óMount Tetherdownô before placing the 
6m tunnel. This should be an exciting morning and we will need as many helpers as possible to get the 
job done!!  
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Breakfast club Co-ordinator: 
Dianne Geen-Moore 
Monday ï Friday 07:40-08:50 
Phone: 07580 576 147 or 
Email: breakfastclub@tetherdownschool.org  
for more information. 
 
Click here for a list of the Lunchtime and 
Afterschool Clubs taking place at Tetherdown 
 

 
ASC Manager: Glen Billey (contact weekdays 
after 2.00pm) 
Monday ï Friday 15:30-18:00 
Phone: 07580 576 147 or 
Email: afterschoolclub@tetherdownschool.org  
Our staff team for 2017-18 consists of: 
Glen Billey, Nadine McBean, Tanya Fenton, 
Althea Skeete and Lara Davies. 
 
If you have any concerns with payments of either 
club please contact the Diane Geen-Moore on  
breakfastclub@tetherdownschool.org  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Easter Activity 
Sports Camp 2018 

 

Are you looking for a safe, exciting and learning 

based activity camp this Easter? Well, look no 

further. Right here, at our very own Tetherdown 

Primary, Mr Holloway & Mr Reynolds will be 

hosting a fun filled activity camp for children 

aged 5-11. We will provide a huge variety of 

activities including SPORTS, ARTS & CRAFTS, 

DRAMA, GAMES and DANCE!!  

 

The camp will run between the hours of 8.30am - 

4.00pm or 10.00am - 4.00pm (parental choice) 

from Tuesday 3rd April to Friday 6th April 2017 & 

Monday 9th April to Friday 13th April. Costs start at 

£28 per day with discounts for siblings and full 

week bookings. 

 

For a full breakdown of costs, see booking and 

registration form which can be collected from the 

school office, or on the school website at: 

http://www.tetherdownschool.org/parents/extended-

services. For any enquiries please email: 

activtysportscamp@tetherdownschool.org  

 

Click on picture to access the 
booking form: 

 

Pabulum 

Spring Celebration 

Dessert Choices 
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